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      November 17, 2003 
 
Ms. Carol Washburn 
Executive Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA  98504 – 7250 
 
 RE:  Docket No. UT-033044 

In the Matter of the Petition of Qwest Corporation to Initiate a Mass-
Market Switching and Dedicated Transport Case Pursuant to  the 
Triennial Review Order 

 
Dear Secretary Washburn: 
 
 Verizon Avenue Corp. (f/k/a OnePoint Communications – Colorado, LLC d/b/a 
Verizon Avenue) respectfully responds to the Bench Requests issued October 23, 2003 in 
the above cited Docket. 
 
 Verizon Avenue Corp. has not yet begun to provide telephone service to residents 
of the State of Washington.  Consequently, Verizon Avenue Corp. has no information to 
provide responsive to CLEC Questions 1 through 31.  Please note the Verification 
attached to this letter. 
 
 If there are any questions concerning this response, or if the Commission requires 
any further information in this matter, please contact me at the address above, on my 
direct telephone line of 847-582-8722, via facsimile at 847-582-8801, or via email at 
ed.marsh@verizon.com. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
       /s/ Edward J. Marsh 
 
      Edward J. Marsh 
      Verizon Avenue Corp. 
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